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December 12, 2006
To: 4-H Educators

From:  Johnathan Despain, State 4-H Program Coordinator
RE:  IRS Tax ID numbers for 4-H clubs

In the past year the IRS has asked 4-H in all states to help comply with proper identification of its clubs.   The 4-H program is nationally recognized as being a non-profit organization and was issued a non-profit number as such.  Furthermore, it was given a group exemption from federal income tax as an umbrella to link all other 4-H clubs, groups, committees, or affiliated groups.  Please see the attached fact sheet from USDA National 4-H Headquarters.

In an effort for Wyoming to be compliant with the IRS and to help us to correctly link all of our existing clubs to both the National 4-H GEN and EIN, we are asking that each county help us gather the appropriate information.  Attached are two forms to aid in gathering this information.  The first is a possible template (2-1/2 sheet forms) you can use with clubs, committee, etc. to get the necessary information.  While the other is a summation form  (list) that needs returned to the State 4-H Office so that we can begin the linking process.
Every bank account that is associated with 4-H in any fashion needs to be accounted for in your county.  You may be able to get this information from various methods.  We would encourage you to give each club one of the ½ sheet forms, have them fill it out, and return to your office.  You can then copy information over to the list that comes to our office and then into 4HPlus! for future reference.  If you use the new treasurer’s handbook, you can get the information from the annual summary.  Some of you already require such information and will easily be able to complete and return the form. 

For any new club that is started, the club needs to request a new EIN for their account while ensuring that it is linked to National 4-H Headquarters.  This can be accomplished by filling out the IRS SS4 form correctly.  Attached is an example of how the form should look using Amber Wallingford in Washakie County as the example.  On line, under employee resources you will be able to find these files for printing and mailing or you can do it online as well but be sure to fill in the matching information from this example.
Thank you for helping us to ensure that Wyoming 4-H is operating in the best possible way and that we are able to model financial accountability to our volunteers and youth.  If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.
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